WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

15 October 2018
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(A)
P Hemmings
(P)
J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
(P)
R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(P)

E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (A) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllr Dyer 
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs Bowles & Labuschagne
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.    
31.10/18 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17 September 2018 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising:

Cllr. Marriott and the Clerk have given Simon the thank you voucher and card and he expressed his thanks to the Parish Council.

The 2 industrial boilers have been serviced and there are problems with the pumps. It was agreed that one pump will be replaced at the moment and the contractor can carry out a full investigation on the other one before that is also replaced. 
An interim report has been received from the external auditor and they requested we display the notice of audit and right to inspect the annual return which has been done. It is on the web site and noticeboards. We are still awaiting the final report. Cllr. Hemmings spoke to the auditors to confirm he has ordered an up to date statement from Cambridge Building Society which they had requested.
Hicks Common Road by the duck pond has been reopened. 
The damage to the BBQ area in Frenchay has been repaired, the height of the walls slightly raised and flat stones put along the top of the wall to finish it off. Cllr. Kembery thanked Cllr Dyer for providing the topping stones.
A parishioner has enquired regarding the possibility of providing further play equipment in the Recreation Field, which has been previously suggested. It was decided to have a look at what space is available once the trees have been cut back which is scheduled for the beginning of November.
32.10/18 – Grant Applications

The following grant was recommended:
Citizens Advice South Gloucestershire - £400 of the requested £750.

Regarding the grant request from Four Towns and Vale Link for £500 it was decided to investigate further which areas of Winterbourne are covered before making a decision.  
33.10/18 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr. Lewis advised there are some trees in the Tuckett Field which were planted a while ago but still have tree guards around. They need to be checked as it would appear the guards should be taken off.
There is a lot of flooding opposite Cedar Hall in Frenchay, and Cllr. Kembery and Lewis advised South Gloucestershire Council of this in a previous meeting.

There is also a large pothole in the road by Frenchay Village Hall which needs attention. Clerk to contact Streetcare.  

There is concern regarding the wall around the Village Hall in Frenchay which has become dangerous. The Chairman of Frenchay Village Hall has sent an email to users that the area should not be used at the moment. A contractor has taken a look on behalf of the Parish Council and it appears a temporary repair can be done to make it safe with a view to a more permanent solution in the future. 

Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
Cllr. Brain is investigating the best place for the potential signage for Winterbourne Sports Association.

The pump at the duck pond has stopped working and needs to be investigated to ensure there is not a problem with it. The Environment Agency has confirmed that the blue green algae has now gone and it is safe to fish again. The fishing club has a meeting with the Environment Agency on Monday 22nd to discuss if there are ways to avoid the algae returning next year, and also what can be done about Canadian weed which is taking over the pond.
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Concern has been raised regarding Damson’s bridge as the wall on one side appears to be leaning out and as has been noted on many occasions, it is very dangerous for cars and pedestrians. South Gloucestershire Council are to be contacted.

The consultation regarding the roads closed in the area when the viaduct work was ongoing, ends this month on the 30th.

Hambrook/Whiteshill
There has been correspondence with South Gloucestershire Council regarding a potential meeting with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the parking problems on Hambrook Common at school times. Clerk to chase.
The Greenfield Centre
Nothing to report other than the problem with the heating.

34.10/18 – Items from the public.
None
35.10/18 A.O.B
Cllr. Marriott advised there is a Remembrance service on Whiteshill Common on the 11th November and Chairman Paul Kembery advised he will be attending.
As the WI is planning to display knitted poppies on the green it was agreed to have a slightly larger budget for the plants there to enable a good display.

It was also suggested the Parish Council could hold a small service there once the poppies have been put up.

Cllr. Kembery requested that 2 welcome to Frenchay signs are made to go on the Parish boundaries.
Cllr. Climmer advised there are various events being held at All Saints Church to celebrate their 160th year. On the 4th November there is a rededication of the War Memorial which has been renovated this year. He is also going to be meeting a member of the Coles family who were responsible for the erection of the monument. 
Meeting concluded 8.25pm.
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